
Warren County Commissioners Public Hearing
October 13, 2021 12:02 p.m.

Jackson Courtroom

Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin called the meeting of the Warren County Commissioners Public Hearing to order
with Commissioner Tricia Durbin and present by phone was Commissioner Jeff Eggleston

Staff Present: Pamela Matve, Chief Clerk, Lisa Hagberg, Finance Director, Attorney Nathaniel Schmidt, Lorri 
Dunlap, Grants Administrator, Lisa Rivett, Director of Elections, Krystal Ransom, Deputy Director of Elections, 
Warden Jon Collins, Deputy Warden Rusty Barr, Lt. Ryan Tipton, Laura Mc Dunn, Sheriff Deputy Randy Ickert, 
and Sheriff Brian Zeybel

Citizens Present: Josh Cotton (WTO), and Andy Close (Titusville Herald)

Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin called the meeting to order stating that the meeting is being recorded.

Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin stated that today we are here to hear the intended uses of the 2021 CDBG funds 
and receive any public comment. He then turned the hearing over to Lorri Dunlap, Grants Administrator.

Lorri Dunlap stated that for 2021 the county will receive $248,534.00 in CDBG funds.

Lorri went on to state that at least 70% of the available funding must be used for activities which benefit low and 
moderate-income persons. The proposed activities must benefit at least 51% low-moderate income persons in the 
service area to qualify as a low-moderate income project.  

Projects proposed utilizing 2021 CDBG funds are:

$ 110,442.00 Replacement of the undersized, and thus inadequate, storm water sewer on Center Street, between 
Brown Ave and Railroad Street, in Clarendon Borough. This project will serve 19 households.

$   93,356.00 Reconstruction of Center Street in Bear Lake Borough.  This project will serve 10 households.
$   44,736.00 CDBG Program Administration

Lorri stated that program administration covers part of her salary, advertising, travel etc.

Commissioner Benjamin Kafferlin asked if there were any comments from the public to which there were none.

With nothing further, this public hearing was closed at 12:04.

Respectfully submitted, Approved:

Pamela J. Matve Jeff Eggleston
Chief Clerk Warren County Commissioner




